Cyngor Cymuned Tregolwyn
Colwinston Community Council
Nodyn Cyfarfod    Meeting Note
Meeting of Colwinston Community Council held on 16th September 2024 at 7.00 pm.
Attendees: Cllr’s. Gareth Jones (Chairman), Huw Thomas (Vice Chairman), Cllrs. Edward Lewis, Brian Morris, Carl Hadley, VoGC Christine. Cave, PCSO A. Stone, John Egan Community Council Clerk.
Apologies: Cllr. Caroline Nightingale
Declaration of Interest: None.
Minutes of the meeting held on 15th July 2024 were received and approved, with one minor change.
Councillor Resignation The Chairman on behalf of the Council accepted the resignation of Cllr Rachel Cronin and thanked Cllr Cronin for her contribution to the Council.
Old Ford Project Cllr C. Hadley presented a Strong Communities Grant Fund (SCGF) Bank Reconciliation and CCC Budget for the Old Ford Area, which were agreed in the meeting.
Council Bank Reconciliation: The bank reconciliation for July and August 2024 were approved.
Agreed payments to:
· [bookmark: _Hlk172116134]Two payments, each of £350, were agreed to be paid to Audit Office Wales.

· A payment of £20 + VAT was agreed to Hostworld for internet services.

· A payment was corrected for Anstee L and TFC Ltd, this was agreed at £3,400 + VAT, a total of £4,080.00 for tree felling operations.

Finalise Council Policies Review: All Council Policies have been reviewed and updated. These have been approved by the Council and made available on the Council Website.
Dog Fouling: Posters have been erected within the village to raise awareness of this problem.
School Bus Shelter This has now been cleaned by the Vale of Glamorgan Council.
Bridleway The Council agreed to offer no objection to the proposed bridleway between the A48 and Golygfa, Colwinston, proposed by the Vale of Glamorgan Council.
Equipment for Remote Access to Meetings The Council have agreed to purchase suitable equipment to allow basic remote access to public meetings.
The date of the next meeting will be on Monday 21st October 2024 at 7.00 pm.
The meeting closed at 9.00 pm.
